LINDENTIOOD COLLEGE



Founded 1827

PUBLISHED
IN THE INTERESTS OF
LINDENWOOD GIRLS—
YESTERDAY AND TODAY

AUGUST

Vols. 94-97

No. 2

Outstanding Dates

of

College Calendar

1924-25

September 23-25, Registration of Students.

September 26, Classes Organized.

October 24, Dedication, Irwin Hall.

December 19, to Christme

January 5,

Christmas Holidays.

January 23, Second Semester Registrations.

January 26-29, Mid-Year Examinations.

January 30, Organization of Second Semester Classes.

February 14, Day of Prayer for Colleges.

April 16-21, Easter Recess.

April 23, Butler Day.

May 30, May Day

June 2, 3, 4, Final Examinations.

June 7, Baccalaureate Sermon.

June 8, Class Day.

June 9, Commencement.

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE

A monthly bulletin published by Lindenwood College Entered at the St. Charles, Mo., post office as second class matter

Vols. 94-97

August, 1924

No. 2

Who's Who in Faculty

NEW NAMES ADDED TO LINDENWOOD'S ROLL



Miss Alice E. Gipson is the new Dean of the College, and Head of the English Department. Her original home is Caldwell, Idaho, and from the College of Idaho in Caldwell she

received her first degree, A. B. 1905. In 1915 she received Ph. D. from Yale. She is the author of several books and has taught at Wheaton College.

TO TEACH TEACHERS

Prof. Arthur L. Odenweller's temporary appointment, following the lamented death of Prof. Roy S. Dailey in January, is now confirmed, and he will be the head of the Department of Education. His de-



grees are Ph. B., University of Chicago, 1920, and A. M., Columbia University, '23. His last work before coming to Lindenwood was as Superintendent of Schools at Belleville, Ill., for two years. In earlier years he served as County Superintendent of the schools of Henry County, Ill., and in 1920-21 was school principal in Davenport, Ia. Prof. Odenweller is a member of Phi Delta Kappa, an honorary educational society.

NEW VOICE INSTRUCTOR

Miss Cora M. Edwards, of Coshocton, Ohio, comes to teach Voice, in the Music Department. She is a graduate of Wooster College Conservatory, took a teachers' certificate, Voice, at the Chicago Musical Col-



lege, 1923, and a B. M. degree there in 1924. She began as a student assistant at Wooster Conservatory, 1919-20, and then became head of the Music Department of Pillsbury Academy at Owatonna, Minn. She served at the same time as choir director and soloist in the Presbyterian Church of Owatonna, and in 1923-24 was soloist for Bethany Union Church, Chicago.

COMES FROM HARVARD



Miss Dorritt Stumberg, who is to teach Psychology, began her college studies at Lindenwood where she graduated in 1913. Four years later she gained the degree A. B. from Smith College, and in 1920 re-

ceived M. A. from the University of Chicago. She was instructor in psychology at the University of Kansas, 1921-23, and for the last year has been doing graduate work at Harvard University. She is a sister of Dr. B. Kurt Stumberg, college physician, and her home is in St. Charles.

ENGLISH FOR ALL

Evidence of Lindenwood's firm determination that every student shall know well her mother tongue is seen in the strong and fully equipped staff, which is to dispense the "King's English." Four new teachers (besides Dr. Gipson) are added. They are Dr. Kate L. Gregg, Miss Floy Winks, Miss Virginia Fair and Miss Amy Williams.



Dr. Gregg (who wears not only the Phi Beta Kappa key, but is also a member of Pi Lambda Theta) has the degree Ph. D. from the University of Washington (1916) following A. B. from that University in

1908. Her early home was at Chehalis, Wash. She was a graduate student at Yale in 1911-12. Miss Gregg was head of the English Department at the University of Idaho at Moscow for a year,

and returned to the University of Washington as a Fellow in English, 1913-15, becoming an instructor there in 1916 and serving four years. Her last work has been as associate professor in English at Elmira College, New York, 1922-24.

Miss Floy Winks, of Attica, Ind., who will teach English, has taught this subject at both De Pauw University and Ohio State University, in each of which institutions she had been a student, receiving an A. B.



from De Pauw and an A. M. from Ohio State. She is a member of Theta Sigma Phi, an honorary journalistic fraternity for women.



Miss Virginia E. Fair comes to the English department from work as an instructor for the last year at the North Carolina College for Women. Her home is Geneva, N. Y. In 1921 she graduated

with distinction, A. B., at Barnard College, and in the next year gained M. A. at Columbia University.

Miss Amy Williams, of New York City, is to assist in History as well as in English. She has an A. B. from Cornell, 1923; M. A., Cornell, 1924, and is a member of the Phi Beta Kappa fraternity.



IN FRANCE TWO YEARS



Miss Anna Wurster will teach French. Part of her preparation has been two years in France, and she received a diploma at the Sorbonne in 1922. Miss Wurster graduated in 1903 from Purdue Univer-

sity with the degree B. S., receiving M. S. from the same institution in 1904. She was awarded a "Certificat universitie de l'Alliance Française" in 1907, prior to her later work at the Sorbonne.

After an experience of years of high school teaching at Lafayette, Ind., Miss Wurster became acting head of the Modern Language Department of South Dakota State College in 1918, going one year later to Purdue University, where she taught two years, and then to France.

ASSISTANT IN BIOLOGY



Miss Mary Brown, of Nashville, Ind., who will be assistant in Biology, has been an assistant in Zoology at Washington University, and in 1920 became associate professor of Biology at Transylvania Col-

lege, Lexington, Ky. After graduating A. B. at Butler College in 1919, she earned an M. S. degree at Washington University in 1921. She spent two summers in graduate work at the Marine Biological Laboratory, Wood's Hole, Mass., and has taken a year of graduate work at the University of Chicago.

HOME ECONOMICS

The cooking and housekeeping part of Home Economics will be in charge of Miss Elizabeth Stewart, of Marion, Kansas, who has been head of the "Home Ec" department of the Southwestern College at



Winfield, Kansas, of which she is an alumna, A. B., '22. She also studied at Columbia University, receiving there an A. M. degree.

FROM PRIVATE STUDIO



Miss Mildred Gravely, who will teach Piano, has carried on her own studio for the last three years, at Pleasanton, Neb. She is a graduate of the Chicago Musical College, receiving a Certificate in Piano;

and has the degree B. M. from the Gunn School of Music.

"PHYSICAL ED"

Physical Education facilities and attractions increase with the increasing number of students. A new "Physical Ed" assistant is provided in Miss Gene Gustavus, of Amarillo, Tex., herself recently out of



college. She has been teaching at Denton, Texas, in the College of Industrial Arts, from which she received B. S.

(Continued on page 8)

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE

A Monthly Bulletin Published by
Lindenwood College
Edited by the Department of Journalism
Address All Communications to
LINDENWOOD COLLEGE,
BULLETIN DEPARTMENT,
St. Charles, Mo.

August, 1924

IMPORTANCE OF NAMES

It is not a case of, "Are we then so soon forgot?" when the college asks married alumnae for their maiden names. The fact is, many a young matron, sending in news under her married name, gives no clue as to who she was, when she was a girl at Lindenwood. One such case, for example, in a distant State, was a poser, until a letter was sent from the college, bringing the happy reply: "I am very glad to give you the information, because I wish very much to have the announcement of my daughter in the next Bulletin." The maiden name is the key to old friendships, and just that is what identifies each one with her college mates. whatever year she may have been a student.

A LATER CYCLE

Everyone who knows the sultry capriciousness of September climate in Lindenwood demesne is glad to see the changed dates of the coming school year, so that the opening of the first semester, as indicated on page 2 of this Bulletin, is advanced almost two weeks. Consequently, commencement comes about two weeks later. But May Day is still in May, and not very much later than it was this year.

A postcard from Rome, Italy, is sent by Miss Page Wright, B. S. '24, who says: "We are having a lovely trip, and met Miss Stone and Janet here."

Art Panel at Capitol

St. Charles, the city of Lindenwood, is to be represented in the interior decorations of the new State Capitol at Jefferson City, with a panel, "The Meeting of the First Missouri Legislature in St. Charles," to be painted by Richard Miller.

Lindenwood played a part in getting this representation, for the Commission at first had evidently overlooked St. Charles. The members had thought that the proposed painting, "Daniel Boone and the Judgment Tree' would suffice, but as a mater of fact the "Judgment Tree" is 30 miles from St. Charles.

But Miss Alice Linnemann, head of the Art Department of the college, invited a number of citizens, including President Roemer, Dr. B. K. Stumberg, who is president of the St. Charles Chamber of Commerce, with officials of the D. A. R. and other city residents, to meet at her home early in April, to see if the Commission could not be further interested in St. Charles as the first capital of Missouri. A committee was appointed, consisting of Mrs. Robert Ely, Mrs. George McElhinney, Miss Linnemann, and Dr. Stumberg, to confer with the Commission. Most courteous treatment was accorded, and Mr. Arthur A. Kocian, secretary of the Commission, came out to St. Charles, accompanied by Mr. Miller, the artist. They visited the various spots of historic interest, and the panel was determined upon,

Mr. Miller expects in his painting to reconstruct the scene of the first Legislature, with Alexander McNair, first Governor, as a central figure, depicting especially the dress and modes of transportation of the first legislators as they assembled at the statehouse door. The painting will be 7 feet high by 12 feet across.

Teachers' Recreations

Members of the faculty of Lindenwood are scattered to all points of the country, and two at least are overseas, each carrying out her own idea of how best to prepare for next winter's work.

Miss Mary Barnett, of Modern Languages, who is quite at home with Spanish-speaking peoples because of her two years in Spain, is down in Mexico City, Old Mexico. She is not on any idle sight-seeing tour, but is listed as one of the teachers in the summer extension work of the University of Mexico.

Miss Ella T. Riske, of the English Department, is gaining new inspiration from studies at Columbia University, New York. Prof. A. L. Odenweller, of the Department of Education, is also in graduate work at Columbia.

Of the Music faculty, Miss Frances Oldfield has joined the Siegel summer study camp of singers, at Schroon Lake, in the Adirondacks, and Miss Ariel Gross is at Fontainebleau, near Paris, France, studying with Isidor Philippe. Miss Lucile Hatch will take piano lessons under Fanny Bloomfield Zeisler, in Chicago.

HAS FOX FARM

Miss Ruth Craig, teacher of public school music, is going to "coach" a part of the time, but not all. The "little foxes" which are her pets on her fox farm near her home at Traverse City, Mich., will come in for several weeks of attention.

Miss Paula Postel, Pipe Organ, has gone on a trip to California.

Miss Lucia Hutchins, Expression, is at her home in Brockton, Mass., and is doing some summer study.

Miss Mary Lear, Chemistry, is at Madison, Mo.

Dr. Bertha Martin, Biology, is at Ware, Mass.

Miss Leta Meacham, Home Economics, is at her home in Weiser, Idaho.

Miss Lois Karr, Mathematics, is at Indianola, Mo.

Miss Lillian Allyn, Business, is at her home in St. Louis, and is planning to go West.

ON HUDSON RIVER

Miss Marjorie Weber, Physical Education, is head of the athletic work in a girls' camp on the Hudson River. The latter half of the summer she will spend at her home in Baltimore, Md.

Miss Elsa Weber, History, is home with her relatives in New York.

Miss Florence Schaper, Sociology, is at her parents' home, at Washington, Mo.

"A Birdman's Wife"

Capt. George Warren, of Scott Field, the husband of Mary Irwin McDearmon, made some flights around Lindenwood in the last month, investigating a suitable landing-place. This means that Capt. Warren is arranging with the Government for scouting manoeuvres with a troop of airplanes at the time of the dedication of Irwin Hall, next Fall. He shows the college this distinctive courtesy because of the fact that Dr. Irwin was Mrs. Warren's grandfather.

Mrs. Warren appears as a double-page contributor, under the caption, "Journeys of a Birdman's Wife," in a Sunday Magazine article in the St. Louis Post-Dispatch, Sunday, June 15. It is illustrated with her portrait and other pictures.

Miss LeNelle Breckenridge, '19-'21, gave a song recital recently in Twin Falls, Idaho. She has returned from New York where she studied under Signor Gennaro Curci. Press notices praise Miss Breckenridge's voice highly.

New Faculty Names,

(Continued from page 5)



Miss Harriet Diven, the new Expression teacher, is fresh from Emerson College, Boston, where her B. L. I. degree of the current season had particularly to do with interpretation. Her home is in Blairsville,

Pa., and she graduated from Westminster College, at New Wilmington, Pa., taking the degree B. O. in 1921.

ANOTHER PHI BETA KAPPA

Miss Margaret Miles, a member of Phi Beta Kapa and of Kappa Alpha Theta, is to teach Romance Languages. Her home is at La Grange, Ill., and her degrees are: A. B. at the University of Illinois, '21;



M. A. at the same institution, 1924. She was abroad for foreign study in the summer of 1923, and has been an instructor at the University of Illinois for the last three years.

NEW REGISTRAR

Miss Charlotte Thurman, of Rocheport, Mo., began work in the Dean's office as Registrar, soon after the school
year closed, and she has already familiarized herself with the names of past,
present, and future students. Miss
Thurman graduated with the A. B. degree, in 1917, from the University of
Missouri, and has been assistant to the
Missouri University Registrar.

GRADUATE PROMOTED

Miss Gladys Sullivan, of West Plains, Mo., who graduated at Lindenwood last May with the unusual degree, Master of Music, will return to the college, accepting a place in the music faculty. She is to teach Voice and Theory of Music.

"Oueen Isabel"

Miss Isabel Breese, who has completed her sophomore year at Lindenwood, returned to "royal" honors in her home town, Henryetta, Okla. She was chosen for coronation, July 2, as Queen Henryetta IV in the fourth annual Koal Karnival of that town. Miss Breese has taken two years in the expression department at Lindenwood, along with her other studies, and this helped her in giving her "stage presence" when she was the "observed of all observers."

One of the three "visiting Princesses" who attended this Queen was Miss Ruth Alexander of Ardmore, Okla., who ranks as a Lindenwood junior, having specialized in voice. She won the award for the music in Lindenwood's prize song in the year just ended.

Miss Templin at Columbia

Miss Lucinda de Leftwich Templin, retiring Dean, left early in July for Columbia, Mo., where she will spend the summer in original research work in the historical library of the State University. Her address will be 705 Missouri Avenue. Miss Templin expects to go on to Columbia University, New York City, for the winter.

Mr. and Mrs. E. A. Keller and Miss Keller, of Edwardsville, Ill., and Mr. and Mrs. H. W. Kastrup and son, of St. Louis, visited Lindenwood on a recent Sunday.

Won Curators' Scholarship

Miss Eleanore Moehlenkamp, of St. Charles, a member of this season's graduating class, was pleasantly surprised, soon after vacation began, by a formal communication from the University of Missouri, announcing to her that because of her scholarship at Lindenwood she had won the "Curators' Scholarship" at the State University. The basis of the award was her scholarship standing in the senior year. For this last year's work, Miss Moehlenkamp outranked anyone else at Lindenwood.

She was obliged to decline the honor, as she was already under contract to teach in the Junior High at St. Charles, where she specializes in History. The University scholarship includes library, hospital and incidental fees.

Famous House-Party

Echoes are still heard of the June house-party, which was almost a reunion of Lindenwood's freshman class, at Radio Springs Cottage, near Nevada, Mo., where Misses Margaret Mellette, Josephine Jackson and Virginia Symns were hostesses. Swimming and boating and other out-door diversions left room for more formal affairs,-a bridge party on a Wednesday afternoon, and on a Monday night a reception, to which a number of young men were invited to meet the visitors. Chaperons were Mr. and Mrs. C. E. Mellette and Mr. and Mrs. C. G. Symns. Among the Lindenwood girls who were guests were Misses Lynn Brown, Georgia Belle Donaldson, Mary Louise Blocker, Margaret Shouse, Pauline Davis, Mildred Argst, Lillian Tweedie, Freda Riepma, Frances Tainter, Frances Stumberg, and Elizabeth Bates. Most of these are expected back.

Journalist Alumna Dies

Announcement has come from Alamagordo, New Mexico, of the death in that town, June 21, of Mrs. C. C. Hawken (Virginia Mitchell, A. A., 1903), who was long known in Missouri as associate editor of the Southwest Mail and Post at Nevada, Mo. She began this work with her father, the late R. Mitchell, and continued after his death. She had gone to New Mexico for her health, with her brother, Mr. Hal Mitchell, following an attack of influenza in February.

Of her work in an editorial capacity, the local press says: "She was a versatile writer, possessing a high standard of literary power. Her mental attainments were unusual, and with all she had the ability and poise to think clearly and directly, bringing an invaluable judgment to any worth-while project, particularly politics." One of her old friends says of her: "She was one of the most dearly beloved girls, both in college and in her home town, that I have ever known. She was exceptionally brilliant, and took a prominent part in the social, civic and political affairs of her community."

Student's Bereavement

Sympathy is extended to Miss Mildred Carson, a freshman of the last year and member of the staff of "Linden Bark," in her bereavement by the recent death of her mother, Mrs. W. C. Carson, of Greenville, Ill. Mrs. Carson was the wife of Mr. W. C. Carson, editor of the Greenville Advocate.

Miss Ella T. Riske, of the staff of the English Department, gave a paper during Lindenwood's Drama Week, on, "Some Aspects of Modern English Drama," which reviewed the causation and success of the work of various modern play-wrights, including Ibsen, Bernard Shaw, and Galsworthy.

Weddings

A West Plains, Mo. wedding is that of Miss Thelma Pauline Evans, 1920-21, at the home of her parents, Dr. and Mrs. Paul Evans, to Dr. E. Claude Bohrer.

Miss Irene Baldwin, 1917-18, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. E. A. Baldwin, of Kennett, Mo., was married, Wednesday evening, July 16, at 6 o'clock at the Presbyterian Church of Kennett, to Mr. George Fleener Hamphill. The bride is a sister of Mrs. W. A. Hemphill, Jr., of Kennett, who was formerly Miss Ernestine Baldwin, and the two sisters attended Lindenwood together.

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent James Zienter, of Denison, Texas, have announced the marriage of their daughter, Miss Mary Zienter, 1921-22, to Mr. Frank Jefferson Phillips, on Tuesday, June 3. Mr. and Mrs. Phillips are at home at 1003 Park Street, Greenville, Tex.

Miss Edith Dolores Dockstader, 1919-21, was married at the home of her grandmother, Mrs. George W. Dockstader, at Cawker City, Kans., Wednesday, June 18, to Mr. George Byron Coryell. The bride specialized in the expression department while at Lindenwood. She was a member of the Kansas Club, and afterward entered the Kansas State Agricultural College, 1921-22. Hollywood, Calif., 4402 Price Avenue, will be the home of Mr. and Mrs. Coryell, after August 1.

Mr. and Mrs. H. B. Bear announce the marriage of their daughter, Miss Georgia Carol Bear, 1921-23, Thursday, June 26, at their home in St. Francis, Kans., to Mr. Ross T. Cook, of McCook, Neb. They will be at home in McCook, Neb. Mrs. Della Gordon Buchanan announces the wedding, Thursday, June 19, of her daughter Miss Marjorie Buchanan, remembered by students of 1917-18, to Mr. Edgar Johnston Bohannon. They will reside in Lawrenceville, Ill., the bride's home town, and have been at home since July 1, at 602 East Jefferson Street.

A Chattanooga (Tenn.) bridegroom is the choice of Miss Virginia Smith, 1918-19, whose marriage on Thursday, June 26, is announced by her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Bert Smith, at their home in Bloomfield, Mo., to Mr. Tom O. McGlothlin. Their future home will be in Chattanooga.

The marriage of Miss Delma Arenowitch, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Isaac Arneowitch, to Mr. Bernhard Rosenfeld, of Chicago, occurred Wednesday evening, July 2, at Temple B'nai Israel, Columbus, Ga. She was a student of the year 1920-21 at Lindenwood.

Miss Alice Docking, 1916-18, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. William Docking, of Lawrence, Kans., was married at the home of her parents, Monday, June 16, to Mr. Homer Forbes Neville. They will be at home in Kansas City after August 1.

An announcement delayed in mailing is that of the marriage on May 2, announced by Mr. and Mrs. Ralph K. Gilmore, of London, Kans., of their daughter, Miss Hazel Gilmore, 1922-23, to Mr. George C. Mahaffy. The bridal couple established their home, July 1, at Ottawa, Kans.

Bride of Many Honors

Miss Annie Laurie Cox, 1916 graduate in Home Economics and Physical Education, who was vice-president of the junior class, and treasurer of the senior class, president of the student government board, art editor of "Linden Leaves," among many other honors when at Lindenwood, was married Saturday, June 28, at the home of her mother, Mrs. Jennie Cox, in Cameron, Mo., to Mr. George F. Goebel. She was a member of Eta Upsilon Gamma, the junior college sorority which existed then, and the year she graduated she won the Lindenwood Indoor Athletic Meet. After her graduation she spent one year at the University of Missouri, and taught, 1917-18, at the Neosho (Mo.) High School. She was a leader in war activities, having been chairman of the Red Cross at Cameron. She has the honor of membership in the National Geographic Society, Washington, D. C.

Miss Frances Louise Eads, 1919-20, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Charles Blackwell Eads, of Fort Smith, Ark., was married in Fort Smith, Tuesday, June 17, to Mr. Dwight Hartman Muckley, of Chicago. Mr. and Mrs. Muckley will be at home after July 15, at Hotel Ambassador, Chicago.

Changed Addresses

The following changes in addresses have been sent in:

Mrs. F. J. Phillips, Jr. (Mary Zienter), Greenville, Tex.

Mrs. A. P. Barrett (Hazel Hunter), Lucerne Apartments, Fort Worth, Tex. Mrs. W. M. McClay (Eleanor Arsdale), 3633 Overbrook Drive, Dallas, Tex.

Miss Betty Johnson, Globe-Democrat, St. Louis, Mo.

Personals

Dr. W. M. Cleaveland, of the General Council and formerly of the Foreign Mission Board, who has often given addresses at Lindenwood, has resigned his present work, to become Synodical Executive for the Presbyterian Church in the State of Illinois. He will remove from St. Louis to Decatur, Ill. Miss Mildred Eberle, of Joplin, A. A. '18, is a sister of Dr. Cleaveland's wife and recently visited the Cleavelands, spending one Sunday at Lindenwood.

Miss Ernest Francis Embry, of Nowata, Okla., A. A. in Expression, 1921, has won honors at the Emerson College of Oratory. At her recent graduation, she played the title role in the class play, "Mary the Third," her rendition of which is thus spoken of by the Boston Transcript: "Ernest Francis Embry, playing the title role, won rounds of applause for acting worthy of a professional."

Births

Mr. and Mrs. M. T. Kauman (Franc Coleman, '20), of Grand Island, Neb., announce the arrival of a daughter, Phyllis Elizabeth, on June 23.

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Franklin Becker (Virginia Lewis, '20), of Riverview Place, La Grange, Mo., have a little son, Franklin Lewis Becker, approaching a birthday. News of his arrival on November 7 was somehow sidetracked, so that he is only now making his bow.

Mr. and Mrs. Leo C. Miller, of St. Louis, announce the coming of a little daughter, Elizabeth Reed Miller, on June 6. Several years ago, Mr. Miller was head of Lindenwood's music department. He chose his wife from the ranks of Lindenwood students. She was Miss Dorothy Ingersoll, of Seattle, 1916-18.

Texas Lindenwood Club

(Sent by Ruth Murray, Corresponding Secretary).

The Texas Lindenwood Club held its second meeting, June 28, at the home of the president, Juanita Tholl. Because of the hot weather there were only a few present, but it is hoped that cooler weather may stimulate the Lindenwood spirit to a greater degree by the time of the next meeting. This will be held the second Saturday in September, with a bridge tournament after the business meeting.

Katherine Tinsman and Marie Arthur were chosen as first and second vicepresidents, respectively. It was decided to combine the offices of secretary and treasurer.

A letter was read from Miss Agnes Adams of the St. Louis Lindenwood Club, which was most helpful in offering numerous suggestions for the further development of the juvenile club. At the close of the business meeting, an ice course was served. Miss Tholl was assisted by her mother, Mrs. F. J. Tholl.

The Texas Lindenwood Club sends greetings to all other Lindenwood clubs and to Dr. and Mrs. Roemer and Miss Templin.

A letter was also received by Dean Templin, from Miss Juanita Tholl, telling of an invincible spirit on the part of the Texas Club, despite rains, and asserting that "the girls after their first small venture, hope to take up larger things."

Miss Lucile Hatch, of the music department, teacher of Piano, appeared on a program, July 23, given by artist pupils of Fannie Bloomfield Zeisler and Delia Valeri, in Kimball Hall, Chicago. Miss Hatch's number was Liszt's "Rhapsodie No. 8."

Chicago and Commencement

(Mrs. George B. Lown's letter to President Roemer).

My dear Dr. Roemer:

How can I ever thank you for the lovely time you gave me at the commencement season? You and Mrs. Roemer were always so thoughtful and so kind. I shall ever remember the beauties of the "Greater Lindenwood," and be so grateful to you for giving me the opportunity of seeing everything. How I enjoyed the lovely young girls, so in earnest and so interested in the girls of yesterday!

Friday we had the annual meeting of the Chicago Lindenwood Club, and closed the year with \$770 pledged to the scholarship fund, and a nice balance in the general fund. We are so happy about it.

Faith Arthur Stout has a little son. The stork has brought four babies this year, and we are as proud as possible. Genevieve Wild Davis was with us Friday, looking prettier than ever. They say her baby is the prettiest one you ever saw.

With warmest regards to Mrs. Roemer and yourself,

> Cordially yours, Jean Vincent Lown, President, Chicago Club.

Entertaining Its Founder

Miss Alice Linnemann, head of Lindenwood's Art Department, met her old friends of the Chicago Lindenwood Club at a luncheon in her honor, July 12. Nine years ago, Miss Linnemann organized the Chicago Club, and was elected an honorary member of the Club at that time. She spent the month of July in Chicago, and was much entertained.

President and Mrs. Roemer returned in late July from their outing of several weeks in Colorado.